
The Robert Lee ISD Board of
Trustees held a regular meeting 
on Thursday, March 21, 2024.  
Those in attendance included 
board members Wes Washam, 
Linda Burns, Cole Bosworth, 
and Jose Morales.  Board 
members Erin Oleksiuk, 
Beverly Sinclair, and Jeffie 
Roberts were absent.

The meeting was called to 
order at 5:01 pm by President 
Washam with a quorum of  
members present.

The invocation and pledge 
were led by Linda Burns.

Linda Burns made a motion to 
approve the minutes of  February 
15, 2024, and was seconded by 
Jose Morales.  All were for.

Cole Bosworth made a motion 
to approve the financial report as 
presented and to approve the 
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Burns. made the motion to cancel 
the election and was seconded by 

Cole Bosworth.  All were for.
(Continued on page 8)

bills presented by Robin Allen.  
He was seconded by Jose Morales 
and all were for.

David O’Dell gave the high 
school update, reporting 118 
students enrolled and 94.95% 
ADA.  Supt. Aaron Hood gave 
the elementary update, reporting 
137 students enrolled and 
96.52% ADA.  There was a total 
of  255 students for February 
2024.

Supt. Hood recommended the 
2024-2025 school calendar as 
presented.  Jose Morales made 
the motion to approve the 
calendar and was seconded by 
Linda Burns.  All were for.

Supt. Hood reported that the 
Region 15 Board of Directors are 
the incumbents.

Supt. Hood recommended to 
sign the Order of  Cancellation of  

the Trustee Election that was to 
be held on May 4, 2024.  Linda 

 The Robert Lee High School Steers (right photo) 
were named the 2024 Region 11-1A golf  tournament runner ups 
and will be advancing to the state tournament in Kyle.  Brenner 
Sherwood was named the overall second place medalist.  Kailey 
Freeman (above photo, right) from Robert Lee was first place 
medalist, with Mackenzie Galicia also from Robert Lee following in 
second place.  Both girls will also advance to the state tournament.


